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On a clear and bright sunShiny afternoon. a good attendance of

thirty-two Chapter members and their guests met for the regular meeting,

February 13, 1994, in the Merriam Community Center. Merriam. Ks.

Coffee and homemade cookies were enjoyed during the hour of
fellowship and the mart.

President Wayne Herrmann opened the bllsiness me~ting with a welcome

to our newest members, Tim Wilkerson and Larry Sheets. as we]] as all

Chapter members in attendance.

The Secretary's mjnutes were approved as published to the member

ship. The Treasurer's report was read and approved.

The Suitcase classes were discussed at length with the cost, time,

and training involved as majn topics of concern
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Plans for proposed "Hands On" classes to be conducted by

local Chapter members were also discussed at length. Members

interested were asked to list what they would most like to

learn from these classes. This list will be analyzed and plans

made accordingly in the near future.

President Herrmann selected a nominating committee for our

upcoming election of officers of Chairman Bob Hill assisted by

Jacki Hamilton and Harry Bellis.

Show & Tell items were few in number, however, quite old

and unique. Ray Wiggins displayed a steeple clock made by

George Peterson, circa 1890. The pendulum was positioned in the

top part of the clock with the dial in the lower portion. "Digger"

O'Dell exhibited a Postman's clock, circa 1890 with a wooden dial.
Sam Kutner showed his early vintage English lantern type clock.

It had one hand only and a 30 hour movement. Wayne Herrmann
exhibited an English probable Bracket clock he is trying to

restore. It is an 8 day double fuzee movement made by Joseph

Windmills in the 17th Century. These four clocks produced many

questions and much discussion for a very interesting Show & Tell.

Our meeting was adjourned for an interesting slide/tgpe

program from NA1>JCCenti tIed: "Behind the Dial #9, The Class ic

English Lantern" by George Peterson.


